
 
 
March 21, 2024 

Arkansas Division of Environmental Quality 
5301 Northshore Drive North Little Rock, AR 72118-5317 

To whom it may concern, 

I am writing this in response to the missing Noncompliance Reports (NCRs) stated in the Consent 
Administrative Order (CAO) sent to the City of Marion.  I am the current director of the water and sewer 
system for the City of Marion, Scott Marshall.  I started at the beginning of July 2023 with the city and the 
missing 14 NCRs stated in the CAO were from June 2021 to June 2023.  As I was not here I could not fill out the 
missing NCRs with the details needed for completion.  
 
I do acknowledge that NCRs are an important part of maintaining the city discharge permit.  I will be 
responsible for including them in reports going forward as needed. 

Sincerely, 

Scott Marshall  
Director of Utilities 
City of Marion 
310 Judge Smith Street 
Marion, Arkansas 72364 
870-739-6655 
Scott.marshall@marionarkansas.org 
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